
  ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 
 ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
 Alameda, CA 94502-6577

November 7, 2013          (510) 567-6700 
 FAX (510) 337-9335

 
Mr. Timothy Bishop           Mr. Ed Ralston    Arthur Yu and Kevin Ma 
Chevron Environmental Management Co.      Phillips 66 Company   411 W. MacArthur Blvd. 
6101 Bollinger Canyon Rd, Rm  5310          76 Broadway    Oakland, CA 94609 
San Ramon, CA  94583            Sacramento, CA 95818    
(sent via electronic mail to:           (sent via electronic mail to   
TimBishop@chevron.com)           Ed.C.Ralston@p66.com)  
 
 
Subject: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000251; Unocal #3538 (Chevron #351642) (Global ID # T0600101472), 

411 MacArthur Blvd, Oakland, CA 94609 
 
Dear Ms. Kambin, and Messrs. Ralston, Yu, and Ma: 

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) staff has reviewed the case file for fuel leak case 
RO0000251 –Former Unocal #3538 located at 411 West MacArthur Boulevard in Oakland CA- including the 
Response to Technical Comments, prepared by AECOM, and dated September 13, 2013, addressing 
comments made by ACEH in its Directive Letter dated May 24, 2013.  ACEH would like to schedule a 
conference call to discuss the strategy to define the distal end of the contaminant plume- the remaining data 
gap.  With the edge of the plume defined, the distance to both the nearby surface water body and beneficial 
use water wells can be addressed in the State Water Resources Control Board’s Low Threat Underground 
Storage Tank Case Closure Policy.  

Please provide ACEH several dates and times during which a conference call can be scheduled.  ACEH staff 
will select dates and times from your list and issue an invite to schedule the call.  Please provide the list of 
available dates and times by November 21, 2013.  If your email address does not appear on the cover page 
of this notification ACEH is requesting you provide your email address so that we can correspond with you 
quickly and efficiently regarding your case.     

Thank you for your cooperation.  Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your 
case, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Keith Nowell, PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
 
cc:  Jim Harms, AECOM, 10461 Old Placerville Road, Suite 170, Sacramento, CA  95827 (Sent via E-

mail to: jim.harms@aecom.com)  
 
Dilan Roe (sent via electronic mail to dilan.roe@acgov.org) 
Keith Nowell, ACEH (Sent via E-mail to: keith.nowell@acgov.org) 
GeoTracker, e-file 

  

ALAMEDA COUNTY 
HEALTH CARE SERVICES 
                                              AGENCY
                          ALEX BRISCOE, Agency Director 


		2013-11-07T11:51:13-0800
	Keith Nowell




